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re: Notice in accordance with Article 14(2)(b)(ii) of the Waste Management 
(Licensing) Regulations - S.I. 395 of 2004 

Dear Mr. Finnegan, 

I am to refer to the above referenced application for a waste licence relating to a 
facility at Organic Gold (Marketing) Ltd., Wilkinstown, Navan, Co. Meath. Having 
examined the documentation submitted, I ani to advise that the Agency is of the view 
that the documentation does not comply with Article 12 and Article 13 of the Waste 
Management (Licensing) Regulations. 

You are therefore requested, in accordance with Article 14(2)(b)(ii) of the regulations, 
to take the steps and supply the information detailed below: 

ARTICLES 12 & 13 COMPLIANCE REQUIREMENTS 

1. Submit a revised site layout map incorporating the location of the water tank 
on the concrete composting slab and indicate its purpose. Please note the tank 
in question is not Tank C but a tank observed adjacent to the temporary 
storage shed during the site notice inspection on the 19/05/05. 

2. Submit an engineers report confirming that the concrete composting slab is 
impermeable and sufficient for groundwater protection. 

3. Confirm the method of transfer of leachate from Tank B to Tank C and 
describe the controls in place that activate this transfer. 

4. Give details of the predicted leachate, soiled water and storm water volumes 
in m3 and estimates of process usage of same. 

5. Identify on a suitably scaled map the location of the well and provide details 
of mitigation measures to protect the well from contamination. 



Your reply to this notice should include a revised non-technical summary 
(Application Form and EIS) which reflects the information you supply in compliance 
with the notice, insofar as that information impinges on the non-technical summary. 

In the case where any drawings already submitted are subject to revision consequent 
on this request, a revised drawing should be prepared in each case. It is not sufficient 
to annotate the original drawing with a textual correction. Where such revised 
drawings are submitted, provide a list of drawing titles, drawing numbers and revision 
status, which correlates the revised drawings with the superseded versions. 

Please supply the information in the form of a one original plus two copies within six 
weeks of the date of this notice. In addition submit sixteen copies of the requested 
information to the Agency in electronic searchable PDF format on CD-ROM. 

Please note that the application’s register number is 219-1. Please direct all 
correspondence in relation to this matter to the Licensing Unit, Ofice of Licensing h 
Guidance, Environmental Protection Agency, Headquarters, PO Box 3000, 
Johnstown Castle Estate, County Wexford quoting the register number. 

Yours sincerely, 

Dr. Karen Creed 
Inspector 
Office of Licensing & Guidance 


